Main Line Fly Tyers

January 15th,  2004 Meeting

This month’s meeting of the Main Line Fly Tyers will Education* on Thursday, January 15th starting at 7:30pm. be held at the Schuylkill Center for Environmental Education.
For the January Meeting. our speaker will be Greg Mentzer. He will be doing a show titled "South Florida Fly Fishing for Butterfly Peacock Bass"  --A slide show which explores the thriving self-sustaining butterfly peacock fishery which has been developed throughout 330+ miles of fresh water canals in southeast Florida's Dade (Miami) and Broward (Ft. Lauderdale) counties.  Strategies, techniques, flies and tackle are presented to introduce fishermen to these beautiful exotic fish He is a licensed Montana fishing outfitter, Federation of Fly Fishers certified fly casting instructor, outdoor writer and photographer. Greg previously spoke at the club back in 1998
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Last month:  Our December meeting was an “In-house” meeting dedicated to fly tying and common problems faced by fly-tyers.   I would like to thank all members who contributed to it.

Upcoming Events.  
Fly Fishing show  (March 13th –14th.)


The Club will be taking part in the Fort Washington Fly Fishing show, which will be held in March.   The club will set up a booth at the show to demonstrate fly tying and give out fishing information.  This show is an important activity of the club since it helps to introduce more people to fly fishing and bring in new members.   We will need volunteers to help man the booth.

Spring club meeting dates
Jan. 15th, Feb 19th. March 18th, April 15th May 20th.

Learn to Fly Fish Day  
April 3(tentative)

Camping Trip 


June 5-6

.

Fly Fishing Ideas.   The Traveling fly tying kit. Part 3.


MLFT will try to present monthly articles and fishing updates.  This month is the final part of an article on Traveling fly tying kits. 
 

Parts III.  Gadgets and helpful extras.  In a traveling kit a few home made extras can make traveling and tying on the stream much easier.  Here are a few ideas.

A combination material brush/dubbing teaser/hook sharpener/bodkin/Sharpener: Glue emory paper on the flat handle of a toothbrush. 

Dubbing Teaser: Glue the hook-side of velcro(available in sewing stores) to the backside of the toothbrush head. Bodkin: Drill a hole in the end of the handle, insert a sturdy darning needle. Epoxy in place.

A Safe Razorblade Caddy. Take one of those flat, flexible pizza-shop magnets

from your refrigerator and cut it in half. Place your razorblades between the two magnet halves. The magnetic surfaces keep those pesky razorblades from disappearing in your tying kit and causing havoc with your fingers.

White Foam Surface. I recently have stumbled across the sheet craft foam used in hopper and ant patterns and have found it to be a great surface for the traveling tying kit.  Cut a white, 11 x 17 inch sheet in half and now use it for a matte under the tying vise. Being white, it provides a perfect non-glare bright, backdrop to tie against and once you have finished your fly, you can stick it in the foam surface so the wind doesn't blow it away or you don't brush it off onto the ground. It's also very flexible, so you can fold it up and pack it away in your kit without taking up too much space.  The white craft foam can be had for a mere $0.79 cents per sheet at any local craft store and comes in many bright and earth-tone colors. It also makes an adequate fly box foam replacement when you're in a pinch. 

Invest In Baggies! This how-to article would not be complete without discussing the packaging, storing and quantities of the materials you choose to pack with you. Without a doubt, zip-lok(r) baggies are the most useful, convenient, and inexpensive of storage devices. Be sure to buy the ones that have the little white patch of white so that you can write on the baggy, indicating the contents inside.
WRAP-UP

Finally, you don't need to pack a heck of a lot of each material. Think of it this way: an average tyer can kick out 6-8 flies per hour. If you tie for one hour on stream and one hour in the hotel room each day you are on a trip, the equates to only 12-16 flies per day. On a five day trip, that equals 60-80 flies for the whole trip. Figure how much material you would

need for 12 flies per day. It isn't much, so don't get greedy on your material quantities.

Generally, cutting your fur patches in half, leaving one at home and one in your tying kit works well. Plus, you'll always have some of your material at your tying bench without robbing your tying kit. Same goes for feathers and craft material. Take just a small portion of each material for your kit. Generally, most materials can be easily portioned off without damaging the quality of the originally material. Below are some simple rules to follow

when completing your tying kit: 

Store hooks in a small, hard-plastic, compartmentalized and secure container, like a midge fly-box. Label the outside of the box indicating the hook size and style. The last thing you want are hooks escaping in the innards of your kit.

Select prime feathers from your necks in sizes 10-18. Store them in baggies.

Whole necks take up too much room in a kit.

What you put in your kit, leave in your kit. When it comes time to quickly pack for a trip, you won't need to scurry around looking for materials. Replenish the materials once you use them. Don't take from your tying kit to supply your tying bench. Always treat your

bench as the supply depot.

Pack material to tie no more than two-dozen flies per day.

When wondering whether or not you have all the material you need, think of your favorite 12 patterns or so, then be sure pack those materials. Add in extra materials for those flies if you plan to fish them frequently.<spacer type="HORIZONTAL" size="36"></spacer>
Dues.  If have not yet paid all your dues be sure to give them to the club secretary, Mike Ebner at the January meeting.

E-mail   <spacer type="HORIZONTAL" size="36"></spacer>If you wish to be added to the club e-mail list, send me your e-mail address. My e-mail number is  dcb821@aol.com.  Thanks.     

*The Schuylkill Center for Environmental Education is located at  Hagy’s Mill Rd. in Andorra.

